
 

 

 

 
 
 

          

 

“Improving the clinical management and prevention of 
melioidosis and tuberculosis in the UK and South East Asia” 

 

Call for participants to a research workshop in Thailand 

Under the British Council  Researcher Links scheme we will be holding a workshop on the 

above theme in Khon Kaen, Thailand on 5-9
th
 January 2015. The workshop is being 

coordinated by Assist. Prof. Ganjana Lertmemongkolchai of Khon Kaen University and Dr 

Greg Bancroft of the London School of Hygiene & Tropical Medicine, and will have 

contributions from other leading researchers in the pathogenesis, immunology and clinical 

management  of tuberculosis and melioidosis. We are now inviting Early Career Researchers 

from the UK and Thailand to apply to attend this workshop. All travel and 
accommodation expenses will be covered by the Researcher Links programme. 

The application form, more details on the initiative and a draft timetable are available on the 

web-links below.  

http://www.lshtm.ac.uk/study/cpd/research_workshop_thailand.html 

Applications and should be submitted using the Researcher Link Application form 
on this site and sent to ciu.kku@gmail.com  before the deadline of  Friday 24th 

October 2014. 
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